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July 2016 

Ormiston Sandwell Community Academy 
Lower City Road, Oldbury, 
West Midlands B69 2HE 
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OSCAôs                    
 Pre-order kiosk                              

is open for business                        
to all students.   
Pre-order lunch  

every day between  
8am & 11am 

 

Brand New Mathematical Calculators 
Available to buy 

from the 
Finance Office 

at OSCA 

Wednesday 3rd August - 3pm to 6pm 

Thursday 4th August - 3pm to 6pm 

Uniform supplied by GOGNA Schoolwear & Sports 
Tel: 0121 523 5572 

www.gognaschoolwear.co.uk                                                                                     
Email: info@gognaschoolwear.co.uk 

  
 

Record Achievement for  
the 3rd Year Running. 

OSCA: 
The 1st Choice for Parents 
Full and Oversubscribed            

for September 2016 

http://www.gognaschoolwear.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STEM Challenges 
 

On the 14th July, 12 students from OSCA were taken to Ace 
Academy to complete different STEM challenges. These 
included a vehicle challenge, robot challenge and an E-fit 
challenge. All the students thoroughly enjoyed the day and got 
involved. The students had to work in teams of four, with two 
students from another school. The students showed excellent 
OSCA spirit and were a credit to the academy. 
  
Two of our students worked exceptionally hard and 
demonstrated excellent STEM/team skills. As a result they 
managed to get into the final next year. They are Niamh in V1 
and Matei in S1. Sebastian in S8 and Prabhjot in P4 achieved 
1st place in the Vehicle Challenge. Samson in D7 and Amy in 
V8 succeeded to 1st place in the Robot Challenge. 
 
The following students also participated in the challenge and 
demonstrated their excellent STEM knowledge; Jade S8, Rhea 
P6, Rohan S2, Zainib V4, Imraj P3 and Jay D5. 
  
Their trophy is proudly displayed in OSCA’s Reception area.  
 

 

Dates for Your Diary 
2015/16 Academic Year  

OSCA Year 7 to 9 Rewards Visit - Thursday 21st July 
Summer Term Ends - Friday 22nd July at 12 noon 

 

GCE/L3 Results Day - 18th August 
GCSE/L2 Results Day - 25th August 

 

Autumn Term 2016 
Term starts: Mon 5th September 2016 

Training Day: Monday 5th September 2016  
Training Day: Tuesday 6th September 2016 

Years 7, 11 & 12 Return to School:                                         
Wednesday 7th September 2016 

All Year Groups Return to School:                                          
Thursday 8th September 2016 

Half Term Holiday: 
 Monday 24th October to Friday 28th October 2016 

Term Ends: Friday 16th December 2016 
 

Christmas Holiday:  
Monday 19th December 2016 to Monday 2nd January 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lost Property 
 

If your son or daughter 
has misplaced any items 

in school, please ask them 
to go to the Student Hub 

to report their missing 
items. 

 

 

 

Sports Day 

On Friday 15th July, 

students from OSCA took 

part in Sports Day at 

Tipton Sports Academy. 

With ideal weather 

conditions, this was the 

perfect day to hold the 

event. 

The students displayed 
excellent camaraderie, 

athleticism and 
sportsmanship throughout 
the day. Students in years 
7 to 10 competed against 
each other to gain points 

for their Houses (Da Vinci, 
Dahl, Picasso and 

Shakespeare). 
 

After all the events were 
completed and the points 

totalled, the House of 
Shakespeare was 

declared the winner (for 
the fourth year running). 

 
Gold: Shakespeare with 

679 points 
 

Silver: Da Vinci with                  
530 points 

 
Bronze: Dahl with                       

475 points 
 

4th Place: Picasso                          
with 462 points 

 
Throughout the day the 

students were a credit to 
the Academy. 
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Prom 

On Friday 15th July, the Class of 2016 held their Prom at WBA Football Club, The Hawthorns. 

The evening started with the students making their grand entrances in an array of transport.  

In true OSCA style, the students arrived looking amazing, the girls were all beautifully dressed 

in a rainbow of stunning colours and sparkles and the boys had all dressed to impress in their 

elegant suits.   

Miss McMahon started the event off by welcoming The Class of 2016 to their Prom. After the 

thank you speeches from staff and students, it was time to enjoy the delicious 3 course meal, 

before taking to the dance floor to dance the night away. 

This was the prefect way for the students to celebrate the end of their school life together. We 

wish them well and thank them for being fantastic students that have been a pleasure to have 

at OSCA. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

Congratulations McKenzie V8 
 

Year 7 student McKenzie in V8 took part in 
the Welsh under 12’s rhythmic gymnastics             
competition on Sunday 10th July. She 
impressed the judges with her excellent 
routines and achieved 1st place and a Gold 
medal. 
 
This is the fifth Gold medal McKenzie has 
won as a rhythmic gymnast, as she has 
taken part in club and regional                     
competitions and has                                       
enthralled the judges                                                 
with her graceful                                                
and captivating                                            
routines. 
 
We wish McKenzie                                                   
all the best in her                                                              
future competitions.  

 
 

OSCAôs Summer Awards 2016 

On Tuesday 12th July, OSCA held its Academy Awards and Brilliant Club                                                       

Degree Ceremony. This was a celebration of the student’s hard work                                                              

and success. 

Miss McMahon welcomed everyone to this special event and invited OAT’s                                               

Academy Development Manager and Governor at OSCA, Ms Julia Hayes, to                                               

present the awards. This was an amazing evening with over 400 invited                                                                                                

guests celebrating the students’ achievements. 

The evening also included two musical items: the first item was                                                                               

played on the French horn by Aimee in S7, with her excellent                                                                   

rendition of ‘I Got Rhythm’ by George Gershwin and the second item                                                          

was a duet from Year 9 students Katie in V1 and Tyler in S5 singing a                                                    

beautiful version of ‘For Good’ from the musical Wicked. 

This was another brilliant and enjoyable evening at OSCA for everyone to be proud of. 

 

Year 11 Leaversô Assembly 
 

On Wednesday 29th June, OSCA held its last 
assembly for the Class of 2016. Parents and 
carers were invited to join the students and staff 
in a celebration of their time here at the 
academy. This was a lovely but emotional 
occasion for everyone that attended. 

 
We wish the Class of 2016 good luck and all 

the very best for their future. 
 

From us all at OSCA 

 


